Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0774/P

	Development Proposed:
	erection of single/two storey rear extension and internal alterations. erection of porch canopy. demolition of existing front porch and detached single garage and formation of vehicular turning space at rose cottage, sandy bank, chipping, preston, lancashire for mr & mrs r. walker.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Chipping Parish Council - No comments or observations have been received within the statutory 21-day consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 –Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a stone and render built, end cottage located close to the village of Chipping, within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty as designated by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan (adopted June 1998). The applicant intends to demolish an existing porch and timber shed at the site in order to create a larger parking area, and add a single/two storey extension to the rear of the dwelling in order to create an extended kitchen and family room at ground floor level, and an additional bedroom with en-suite facilities at first floor level.

The proposal is shown to extend approx. 3.35m from the rear of the existing dwelling house, and at first floor level is set in from the boundary with Sandy Bank Cottage by 3.03m. The adjoining Sandy Bank Cottage already has a two-storey extension at the rear, and as such this proposal is considered to have no impact on the neighbouring property. In addition, advice contained within the Council’s Supplementary Planning Guidance (SPG): Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings, Paragraph 5.2, notes that;

· extensions should reflect the character of the original house and the wider locality,

· there should be a good visual relationship between the original dwelling and subsequent additions,

· extensions should not dominate existing dwellings, and

· extensions should match the form and shape of the existing dwelling.

Therefore, as the proposal has been designed to reflect the character of the existing house, and in considering the above points, it is recommended that this application be granted conditionally.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 11/09/2007














